LDEI 2016 Annual Conference

Planning Committee Notes
Thursday, January 21, 2016
5-5:30 p.m. 

Conference Call
Meeting Participants:
Drew Faulkner

Susan James

Kari Barrett

Stacey Adams

Alison Ricketts
Meeting Notes:

· Planning Committee Co-Chair‘s January Report to the  LDEI Board of Directors
Drew Faulkner provided a detailed summary of the January Conference Planning Committee report to the LDEI Board of Directors.  There is uncertainty how involved the LDEI BOD will want to be in the conference planning process.   Ann Stratte, Drew Faulkner and Kari Barrett will have an opportunity to brief the Board during their meeting on the planning process.  Drew and Kari will participate via conference call

Drew then walked through the report which covered:
· The issue that The Smithsonian American History Museum’s Food History Weekend will be taking place the same weekend as our conference. We noted that we have spoken with the organizers of the Smithsonian Food History Weekend and are planning to share information about our perspective events. Most notably, the Julia Child Award Gala will be on Thursday, October 27th. We know that a number of our members will plan to attend the Julia Child Gala. We have let the Legacy Awards chairs know that many of the Julia Child Foundation folks will most likely be in DC to attend the Gala. This presents an opportunity for us to have members of the Julia Child Foundation attend our Legacy Awards Luncheon at conference.  Because of the Smithsonian Gala, we have chosen not to do a fundraiser as we had originally planned on Thursday evening, but rather to do a dine around to several local Dames restaurants that evening. We are planning to do a fundraiser brunch celebrating Escoffier’s 170th birthday, the 30th anniversary of the founding of LDEI, and our chapter’s 35th anniversary on Sunday, October 30th at La Maison Francaise (the French Embassy) immediately following conference.

· The White House has asked for further information on the invitation we sent to Michele Obama inviting her to be the keynote speaker for our conference.  We will keep the board informed as the process proceeds.
· We reference that our chapter is planning to present a local product expo in conjunction with the hospitality suite in the model of the Charleston Chapter. Details TBD.
· Provided the Board with the truly exciting, thought provoking, and stimulating list of educational session options.
· Provided the equally fantastic list of pre-conference and Saturday optional tour proposals.  For Saturday tours, we will be going up against the free Smithsonian Food History Weekend Program so want both to both promote the Smithsonian option with our members as well as take the Smithsonian programming into account as any Saturday optional tours are planned.  Drew mentioned that once we have initial feedback from the LDEI Board on the tour options we will share a revised list with the Optional Tours Committee for follow through and with Planning Committee members as an FYI.  
· Noted that the Food and Beverage Committee has scoured the District of Columbia for a suitable venue for our Friday night event. Historic Union Station is our choice of venue. Two reports, one a description of the event services and the second a break out of the costs were attached for LDEI BOD review.  We don’t know how the Board will want to proceed given that the proposed event venue/food costs are above budget.  It is generally recognized that the DC market is quite expensive for a high end event.

· Shared with the Board a proposed logo that Clare Gill’s husband, Mike Gill, produced.   We believe the logo is a good representation of the event we envision and look forward to the Board’s response to what was submitted.  
· Committee Reports:

Hospitality/Registration Area Committee:

Drew Faulkner mentioned that Camilla Rothwell has stepped down from the Chair position and that we are currently seeking a replacement.  Camilla has agreed to continue on as a member of the Committee but is unable to Chair the group at this time.  Other Chapter members are also confirmed to serve on the Committee who will help tremendously with the effort.  

Educational Sessions Committee:

Stacey Adams asked when we might receive feedback from the Board on the educational sessions that were put forward.  Drew thought that we would receive feedback soon after the LDEI Board meeting.  Drew mentioned too that we have an abundance of great educational and tour ideas that we want to weave into the conference and potentially other Dame events post conference.  

· Sunday Fundraiser
Susan James provided an update on the planning for the fundraiser event noting that Annie Boutin King is directly involved in the event planning and that she has great credence within the French community that will be of benefit in the planning process.  
· Fairmont Hotel Tour

Drew Faulkner and a small group recently re-toured the Fairmont Hotel and spoke with the head chef and other hotel staff to ensure that our event will run as smoothly and as wonderfully as possible.  Certain changes were made as a result of this visit and Drew anticipates further visits as we work toward conference.  
· Next Steps
Drew Faulkner ended the meeting noting that the feedback from the LDEI Board will help us refine our planning process and should assist the Committee Chairs in focusing their efforts and building out their committees.  
The next meeting of the Conference Planning Committee is scheduled for February 18, 5-6 p.m. via conference call.   
Adjourn
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